
LEBANON BOARD OF EDUCATION 

CURRICULUM SUBCOMMITTEE 

LEBANON MIDDLE SCHOOL LIBRARY MEDIA CENTER 

JUNE 14, 2016 – SPECIAL MEETING 7:00 P.M. 

 

MINUTES 

ATTENDANCE: 

PRESENT: Nicole McGillicuddy, Mary Ellen Wieczorek 

    

 

 ALSO PRESENT: Superintendent Robert Angeli, Al Vertefeuille, Kathleen Mozak-Pezza, Director of 

Curriculum, John Cote, teacher 

I. CALL TO ORDER 

 N. McGillicuddy called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.  

 

II. Review textbook for adoption: Precalculus 5e for CP/Honors at Lyman Memorial High 

School 

 

J. Cote reviewed the proposed new textbook. The present book is 20 years old. It will be used at 

the CP and Honors Level classes. Six books were reviewed before this one was chosen. It is 

student friendly. Fifty books will be purchased. It will include one year of math Excel. The use of 

Math Lab was discussed. It is proposed to pilot math Excel for one year. J. Cote and other 

teachers thought the explanations in the book were good. N. McGillicuddy wondered if a student 

didn’t have access to a computer at home if the laptop in the class could be used along with the 

textbook. J. Cote responded it could or the school library computers could be used. 

Superintendent Angeli noted this would be the first reading tonight for the Board and it will be on 

display for a month at the Jonathan Trumbull Library. It will be adopted at the July meeting.  

 

K. Mozak-Pezza noted there will have to be a Curriculum Subcommittee meeting in July. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:14 p.m.  

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Kathleen E. Chapman 

Board Clerk 

  

 


